
Hutton Elementary ~ September 15, 2023

Principal's Message
Dear Hutton Elementary School Families,

I hope this message finds you well as we
continue our journey into the third week of the school year. Our start
has been filled with positive energy, enthusiasm for learning, and the
wonderful sound of children's laughter echoing through our hallways.

As we all settle into our academic routines, I want to take a moment to
discuss a critical component of your child's success here at Hutton
Elementary: attendance.

Regular attendance is not just a policy; it's a key to unlocking your
child's full potential. Each day in class represents a unique,
irreplaceable opportunity for learning and growth. When children miss
school, they miss out on essential lessons, classroom activities, and
the chance to build social skills that come from interacting with their
peers and teachers. 

The impact of sporadic attendance can be subtle but significant.
Missing just one or two days per month can add up to a considerable
amount of lost instructional time over the course of an entire school
year. This not only affects academic performance but can also hinder
the emotional and social growth that is a crucial part of the educational
journey.

If challenges arise that make it difficult for your child to attend school,
please know that we are here to support you. Whether the challenges
are health-related, logistical, or emotional, our school is equipped with
resources and staff prepared to assist your family. Our teachers,
counselors, and administrators are just a call or email away, and we
are committed to working with you to find solutions that ensure your
child's consistent attendance.

By placing a high importance on attendance now, we are setting the
stage for future success, instilling in our students the work ethic and
responsibility that will serve them well throughout their lives.

I understand that circumstances can and do arise that may require a
student to be absent, but I urge you to communicate openly with us so
that together we can take steps to minimize any disruption to your
child's education.

Upcoming
Events

September 19, 21, 26
& 28

Cross Country Practice
3-4:15 PM

September 26
PTG Back to School

Social
5-6:30 PM

PTG Meeting
6:30-7:30 PM

Zoom Link

October 6
Pre-Homecoming Event

Sacajawea MS
5:30-6:30 PM

LC Homecoming Game
One Spokane Stadium

7:30 PM

October 9-27
Student Mini Grants

October 18
World Languages

Begins

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3091258710?pwd=akJkLytZOStxT2U4d01iWDZoWXJ0Zz09#success
https://sps81.sharepoint.com/sites/HuttonAdmin/Shared Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx?id=%2Fsites%2FHuttonAdmin%2FShared Documents%2FGeneral%2FParent Handbook%2F2023%2D24%2FParent%2DSchool %2DWide Behavior Expectations Plan%2Epdf&parent=%2Fsites%2FHuttonAdmin%2FShared Documents%2FGeneral%2FParent Handbook%2F2023%2D24&p=true&wdLOR=cDADBBC6D%2D70F5%2D4E17%2DA900%2DA388D70FAA49&ct=1694817065833&or=Outlook%2DBody&cid=793A8B4D%2DA49F%2D4B89%2D84DF%2D49771036DD16&ga=1
https://files.constantcontact.com/ea151613901/7d324800-2c66-4802-afc3-665793fa7ac4.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/HuttonElementarySchool


Thank you for your commitment to your child's educational success
and for being an integral part of our Hutton family. Together, we can
make this school year incredibly productive, meaningful, and
enjoyable for all.

Warm regards,

LaTonya Simmons
Principal

Hutton Hawks Soar Together

October 27
Monster Mash

 

You're Invited to...

Thank you,

Hutton Community for all the Start with the Arts
donations! We are deeply grateful for your support in
making our process art initiative successful. By
collaborating in this way, we’re giving our students the
opportunity to engage with art in a manner that celebrates

their unique visions and fosters a love for creative exploration. Thank you for being an
essential part of our Hutton community! 



Our Amazing Students
 

We are smiling, learning and discovering.
What a great start to the 2023-24 school year,

Hutton Hawks!



Sensory Paths
We are excited to announce that Hutton
Elementary has recently installed a sensory
path in our Kindergarten and 1st grade wing.
Sensory paths are designated routes on the
floor, often marked by colorful shapes and
instructions, designed to engage students in
physical activity and stimulate their senses.
These paths are especially beneficial for
children who may need a break to refocus,
relieve stress, or expend energy in a positive
way. Schools that implement sensory paths
often see improvements in concentration,
emotional regulation, and even academic
performance among their students. We invite
families to visit and experience the sensory
path themselves, as we believe this will be a
valuable asset in making our school a more
inclusive and welcoming environment that will
serve the needs of all students.

 

Important School Information
 



Parents, please remember to review the Hutton Parent Handbook and the Hutton
Hawk Behavior Plan. Please refer to the last page of the Behavior Plan  on the Parent
Record of Review. We ask that you review that page with your child and return it to
your child's teacher. Thank you!

Morning Arrival,
Breakfast and More!

Students who are not eating breakfast at school are
allowed on campus beginning at 8:15 AM. Students
line up in their designated line up spot (See MAP
Below) and are picked up by their teachers and walked
into the building. Dismissal doors at the end of the day

are the same; EXCEPT FOR... Mrs. Campbell, Mrs. Lipsker, Mrs. Pedersen, and Mrs.
Dhaenens. These four classrooms dismiss to the parent loop through the SW door.

Students wishing to eat breakfast may arrive on campus to eat after 8:00 AM.
Breakfast eaters will enter into the cafeteria through the blacktop doors and eat inside
the cafeteria. *Mondays are professional collaboration days and school does not start
until 9:30 AM, so breakfast would begin at 9:00 AM. Breakfast is made available to all
students up to 10:00 AM.

Students need to head directly home after school as the playground is
open only to students in Express.



Bicycles, Scooters,
Skateboards

Students who ride bikes and scooters to school should
be governed by the following:

1. Parents make the decision as to whether their child
may or may not ride a bike to school. It is the
recommendation of the school that students in grades
K-2 should not ride bikes or scooters to school unless
accompanied by an adult.

2. All bicycles and scooters must be parked in the racks
provided, and locked. They should not be
locked together. The school does not accept

responsibility for damaged or stolen bikes or scooters.
3. Bikes and scooters must be “walked” across patrolled crossings, and on school

grounds when coming to or leaving school.
4. Heelys and skateboards are not permitted at school.
5. Helmets are required. An ordinance enacted by the Spokane City Council

requires all people to wear a helmet when riding their bikes, or scooters, etc. on
streets, sidewalks, and other public property. Students attending schools located
withing the city must therefore wear a helmet when riding their bikes or scooters
to and from school.

Many children in the Spokane area are treated each year for bicycle-related injuries
that are sometimes critical or cause life-long brain damage. The goal of the City
ordinance is to help reduce the number of head injuries among young people by
requiring helmet use.



Dogs

Even the friendliest dog can cause problems on a
playground full of children. In compliance with our
district wide policy, DOGS ARE NOT ALLOWED ON
SCHOOL PREMISES. Only service animals are
allowed inside the school without advanced written
permission of school administration. 

 

New Faces
at Hutton

Laura
Demersseman - K-5
ELA Instructional
Coach
Brittany Dhaenens -
K/1 Teacher
Tina Gardella - LSC
Teacher
Tami Haley - Multi-Tiered Systems of Support Specialist
Holly Hansen - ELD Teacher
Gretchen Snider - Counselor
Amber Swim - K Teacher
Aric Trantum - Night Custodian
Sherry Wilson - School Psychologist
Katie Gurash - Newcomer Teacher
Maria Echeverri - Bilingual Specialist (language support)
Nikki Jones - Lunch and Recess Supervisor
Tammy Baird - Recess Supervisor
Jennifer Anderson - Recess Supervisor

WE ARE HIRING!!
NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS



FOR CROSSING GUARDS AND NOON
SUPERVISION FOR THE 2023-24

SCHOOL YEAR!!!

Hutton is now accepting applications for the
2023-2024 school year to serve as morning
and afternoon crossing patrol guards, as well
as for the lunchroom and playground
supervision during the noon hour. Even if
you only have 2 or 3 days per week of
availability, consider applying. If you know a

neighbor or friend who might be interested, please encourage them to
apply as well.

The hourly wage for these positions is $16.24. It is a great way to get
outdoors, interact with students and become more involved in the school
that your child or children attend. For more information, please stop by the
office or call 354-3030 between the hours of 7:30AM- 8:00AM.

 

Earning Money for Hutton is Easy!
 

How to Earn
​Box Tops for Education

READY TO START EARNING FOR HUTTON? GET THE BOX TOPS APP TODAY!
 

It’s as easy as scanning your receipts!

 

District News
 

SPS has created a ThoughtExchange for the board to gather
input on two options for the 2023 bond. Parents, please
consider this opportunity to share your thoughts about the
2023 bond.

- Mark Anderson

The Greater Spokane League (GSL) provides quality

https://www.boxtops4education.com/s/how-to-earn
https://www.boxtops4education.com/s/how-to-earn
https://www.boxtops4education.com/s/how-to-earn
https://www.boxtops4education.com/s/get-the-app
https://my.thoughtexchange.com/scroll/375945932/welcome
https://my.thoughtexchange.com/scroll/375945932/welcome
https://my.thoughtexchange.com/scroll/375945932/welcome
https://greaterspokaneleague.org/


events in interscholastic high school athletics, music,
dance/drill teams and forensics. Participation in GSL
events helps students learn time management,
communication, advocacy, sportsmanship and teamwork
skills that shape and mold better citizens. Click here for
information on game passes and more.

Did you register your child for
Hooptown Basketball? Click here
for more information.

One Spokane Stadium will celebrate its
ribbon cutting on Sept. 26 at 11 a.m., the
unveiling of Joe Albi Way and Plaza on Sept. 30 at
10:30 a.m., and will host a community open house
on Sept. 30 from 11 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. Find more
information on the SPS website and through the
Spokane Public Facilities District.

SPOKANE PUBLIC SCHOOL CALENDAR 2023-2024

https://www.spokaneschools.org/Page/1895
https://www.spokaneschools.org/Page/5673
https://www.spokaneschools.org/NewStadium


Counselor's Corner
 

From Mrs. Snider
Want to be "in the know" about the happenings at
Hutton? Check out my Counselor's Corner. I will
have all the things about SEL, what is happening in
the classroom with my lessons, school-wide
activities, ideas for home and more. 



Mrs. Snider's Counseling Corner

 

The PTG Scoop

https://www.canva.com/design/DAFreASlvxM/dNyzRQHypYxpYmMJ6S4VSg/watch?utm_content=DAFreASlvxM&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=publishsharelink




Welcome Back Hutton families!
The HuJon PTG invites you to join us for the Back to School Social on September 26,
2023, for an evening of fun! Bring your lawn chairs/blankets and hang out on the lawn
from 5-6:30pm. Pack a picnic or support the following food trucks: Hot dogs by Chef
WyaJ Campbell, Quesadillas from Good ‘Dilla, and Boba from Teas Company Spokane.
Make sure you grab your free ice cream or popsicle from the mulMpurpose room! The
first PTG meeMng of the year will follow from 6:30-7:30 in the library or via zoom.
Interested in volunteering to help the event run smoothly? Sign up here!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E45A5AA2BA7F9C07-hutton


Hutton Family Directory
It's that time of year to sign up for the Hutton
Directory! Each year, Hutton creates a directory of
student and family information that is emailed out
to families. This is a great resource for coordinating
playdates, birthday parties, or connecting with new
friends. Participation is optional, but if you'd like
your information to be included in the 2023-24
Hutton Directory, please follow the link and
complete by October 13th.  

Mini Grants
Our Student Mini Grant Program is coming October 2nd!
Mini Grants is a chance for students to submit ideas for
programs, supplies, and activities that will help their class
and school. The PTG will fund these ideas up to $250 if
selected! Be on the lookout in the next Hawk
Headlines. *Please note this is a change from the calendar
dates for Mini Grants previously released. 

Kindergarten Parent
Welcome

Earlier this week, we hosted our first Kindergarten Parent
Welcome Coffee. It was so wonderful to meet new and old
Hutton families and have a chance to visit. Our first PTG
meeting on the 26th will include updates on World Languages
and the Monster Mash. Make sure you've signed up to
receive PTG emails so you stay in the know!

Hutton PTG
Website

​Hutton PTG on
Facebook

Hutton PTG on
Instagram

Hutton PTG
Meeting

Zoom Link

Email for more info at huttonptg@gmail.com.

 

http://huttonptg.com/family-directory
https://bit.ly/hutton-email-sign-up
https://www.bing.com/search?FORM=ANNAB1&PC=U531&adlt=strict&aqs=edge.0.69i59j0j69i57j0l3j69i60l3j69i11004.3691j0j1&cvid=c595f1406644417c9d2aa7fe3fafcb9c&pglt=673&q=hutton+ptg&safesearch=strict
https://www.facebook.com/people/Hutton-PTG/100095431817617/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Hutton-PTG/100095431817617/
https://instagram.com/huttonptg?igshid=MjEwN2IyYWYwYw==
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3091258710?pwd=akJkLytZOStxT2U4d01iWDZoWXJ0Zz09
mailto:huttonptg@gmail.com


Follow Hutton Elementary on Facebook!

  
Thank you to our sponsors for their generous support and

donation to our school:

We sure appreciate you!

Spokane Public Schools complies with all federal and state rules and regulations and does not discriminate in the admisssion, treatment, employment, or access to its

programs or activities on the basis of age, sex, marital status, race, color, creed, national origin, the presence of any sensory, mental, or physical disability, or the use of a

trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability, sexual orientation including gender expression or gender identity, or honorably discharged veteran or

military status. This holds true for all students who are interested in participating in educational programs and/or extracurricular school activities and provides equal access

to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Inquiries regarding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the school district’s Title IX/Staff

Civil Rights Officer, ADA Officer, Harassment, Intimidation, Bullying (HIB)/Student Civil Rights Officer and/or 504 Compliance Officer listed on our website at



www.spokaneschools.org/nondiscrimination

Hutton Elementary | 908 E 24th Ave, Spokane, WA 99203 509-354-3030

Unsubscribe kevind@spokaneschools.org

Update Profile |Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent byheatherah@spokaneschools.orgpowered by

Try email marketing for free today!

http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/about-constant-contact
mailto:heatherah@spokaneschools.org
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&nav=dd77d5fe-0ce3-4299-a017-a10d6448f0c3
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&nav=dd77d5fe-0ce3-4299-a017-a10d6448f0c3
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